Evergreen Chapter

American Society for Public Administration

MINUTES

Board of Directors Meeting

March 20, 2008

Seattle Municipal Tower

Members Present: Steve Benowitz, J. Paul Blake, Dave Broom, Peggy Smith (by phone), Mary Van Verst, and Gary Walker

The board welcomed Ron Harris White, who joined us for a portion of the meeting.

J. Paul called the meeting to order at 6:10 p.m.

Review of Minutes

Gary motioned for approval of the minutes from our February 28, 2008 meeting.  Steve seconded the motion, and the minutes were approved.

President’s Report

· National Conference 

· J. Paul reported that the 2008 ASPA conference in Dallas was “an eye-opener.”  It was well attended, and well planned.  He recently gave a report about the conference to his Executive Team, at which Sharon White, assistant director, Seattle Public Utilities, also talked about the value of the conference, and the success of the Race and Social Justice workshop that she and Ron Harris-White presented.

· At the conference, J. Paul attended a number of meetings, receptions, and award events.  Sharon, Ron and J. Paul attended the First Time Attendees Meeting/Breakfast.  He noted meeting a number of people, among them Michael J. Gaffney, associate director, Division of Governmental Studies and Services at Washington State University.

· J. Paul circulated the certificate, for increasing chapter membership, that he accepted from ASPA President Harvey White during a reception. Also, J. Paul showed the board photographs that Mary sent him, taken during Harvey’s reception, and at the awards ceremony at which Matsuyo Makino received the International Public Administration Award.

· Mary added that she also thought the conference was well planned and that attendees were engaged in the workshops and other events.  She mentioned that Matsuyo told her this was the first ASPA conference (of her three) at which she felt a better understanding of what ASPA was about.  Matsuyo told Mary that the ASPA international award she received (for which she was greatly honored) would be helpful for further development of our relationship with HAPSA.

· Ron reported his enthusiasm about attending the conference as a new member. Having had access to Harvey White during Harvey’s trip to Seattle, was significant, he said, for offering the opportunity to present on race and social justice at the conference.  He said that he heard Harvey encouraging people to attend Ron and Sharon’s presentation.  Ron felt that everyone was welcoming to new members.  He has been asked to write an article for the section on environment.  Ron offered that the work he and others have been devoted to has seemed as though they’re “working on an island.”  “We didn’t know the good work we were doing,” he said.  “This conference brought it to light.”

· Ron said that he and Sharon were invited by Warren Masters to submit an article for the Practitioners Conference in July in Baltimore.  Steve noted that he would also be attending that conference.

· After Ron offered that the make-up of his workshop was 60-70% academics, Steve commented that his participation with ASPA is limited because of the perception that the conference is mostly for academics.  He would like a more balanced blend of both practitioners and academics in workshops.  Ron added that he was asked by Meredith Newman to work on the planing of the next conference.  He also noted that he would like to volunteer service to this board, specifically to bolster membership.

· J. Paul expressed thanks to past chapter leaders --Gary, Mary, and Dave -- for making Evergreen an especially recognized chapter at the conference.

· J. Paul reported that Harvey White sent an e-mail of thanks, noting the presentation by Sharon and Ron, and J. Paul’s presentation at the Chapter President’s meeting.  J. Paul also mentioned that several chapter presidents were asking for information from J. Paul about our chapter’s work.

· In regard to other chapters, J. Paul said he talked with Gee Gee Harris from Portland State University, about the possibility of integrating our work with the dormant Portland area chapter.  Gary remembered our past efforts to reach out to Portland and Spokane as sub-chapters.

· As a result of talking with Bob Denhardt, an exciting possibility exits for a chapter event (maybe in May) with a talk given by Bob while he and his wife, Janet, visit the Puget Sound (via Port Townsend).

Secretary’s Report/ International Affairs Coordinator’s Report

Mary spoke of attending the International Consortium meeting at the ASPA conference.  At the meeting, with other MOU representatives, she reported on the MOU between ASPA and the Hyogo Administrative Policy Studies Association (HAPSA).  Prior to the conference, Mary submitted a formal report on our MOU, as well as an article for the PA TIMES International Supplement.  She said that the grassroots efforts, which have been successful for our MOU, were apparent as reports about other MOUs were presented, reinforcing the relationships built between members of our chapter and members of HAPSA.  Also at the Consortium meeting, Mary was pleased to highlight the award that Dr. Matsuyo Makino would receive at the conference.  Matsuyo attended the meeting, as well.

Treasurer’s Report

· Peggy reported that our chapter has $979 in checking, and $7,048 in savings.

· We now have two certificates of deposit, at $2,500 each.

· The only outstanding expense is the breakfast from the visit of Harvey White.     J. Paul is working with Seattle Public Utilities accounting to see if it’s been handled through another channel.

· Steve inquired whether we have a net from the Job Fair.  Peggy answered, “not yet.”  She would like all expenses to be covered before we determine the net.

Membership Committee

· Gary offered to develop a new member “Welcome letter” for J. Paul to send on our letterhead to new members.  Gary will draft the letter for the next meeting.

· J. Paul has been in contact with the national office about a request to receive notices of new members to our chapter.  He has also drafted a letter for members renewing.

· Gary offered to check lists for members to whom the renewal (appeal to renew) letter should be sent.

Communications Committee

· J. Paul would like for Todd to work with Matt in transferring our website to the ASPA website for chapters.  He projected on screen the site, aspaonline.org/template to show the possibilities of our new site.

· Board members expressed enthusiasm about making our website current, and marrying the previous site with the chapter template offered by the national office.

· Members mentioned that we’ll need the help of our web masters to direct people entering our current site to the new one that is developed.

Open Forum and New Business

· The Auditor’s Association Luncheon -- J. Paul will call Brian to get the date.

· National Pubic Service Recognition Week – Steve reported that planning for the awards even is moving along.  The date has been set for May 6, with David Horsey as the speaker.  Steve asked for our nominations in four categories.  Steve will collate and send the nominations to the board for review.  For the award plaques, Dave will send trophy shop information to Steve.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:30 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted,

Mary Van Verst,

Secretary



